
Dear Pastors and Co-laborers, 	 	 	 	 	  July-September 2023

Greetings to each of you as the fall season quickly approaches. We thank God for your 
faithfulness to us as you pray for and support us and the ministry here in Yokosuka. It 
is your prayers and financial support that make the difference between us staying on 
the field and us having to return home. Please stay faithful and continue to hold the 
ropes back home as we serve God and minister to the military and locals over here.

This past quarter was packed with excitement. We held our first baptismal service at 
the new location and were blessed to see two Christians follow the Lord in believers 
baptism. One is a local and the other is a young navy sailor. They both remain faithful 
and committed to serving God and learning more about Him. Please keep Mike and 
Jhuna Mae in your prayers as they continue to grow in Christ. We have also been 
blessed to see two souls saved! One is an American who lives on the economy and the 
other was a young girl who’s parents are members of our church. She was saved during 
our Vacation Bible School (VBS) this year and we are praising God for how He is 
moving in the hearts of people. For our VBS this year, we had the wonderful privilege 
to host a team from First Baptist Church of Long Beach California. Their team was a 
short notice surprise which turned into an eternal blessing. Their heart to serve and 
love for the children was a boost of adrenaline to our church and we were blessed to 
host them. Please pray for the children and adults who made decisions for Christ.

Every Sunday evening we recognize the children that take sermon notes from the week 
before. Those that are faithful to do it for six months are treated to a special outing 
with my wife and I. In July we had the privilege to take them to the bowling alley for a 
few hours of food, fun, and friendly competition. They all did well and had a great 
time. We thank God for the generation that is coming up after us which He is allowing 
us to impact for eternity. Please pray for these young people as the world waxes worse 
and worse. Pray that they stay faithful to God and to His precious Word as they grow.

We have had many pregnancies in our church  past few months. This has led to lots of 
baby showers and the births of precious young ones. I love how God builds His church 
from the inside out! Please pray for the remaining four ladies who will soon give birth.

Facility Update: God is showing Himself mighty and we has blessed us by providing 
many donations for our new facility. We have currently raised $145,000 of the needed 
$245,000 for the purchase of the facility. We have just over two months to go to raise 
the remaining $100,000. We continue to trust God to provide and are asking each of 
you to pray with us for this major need. If God lays it on your heart and you are able to 
help please send your offering to BIMI Acct #1428. Please keep us and the ministry in 
your prayers as we keep you in ours.	      Because of Calvary, Stu & Missy Jellison
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Taking the Gospel of Christ to those 
who volunteer their lives for our 

freedom, so they can know the ONE 
who died for their eternal freedom.


